
Year 7 Messages

None this week

Year 8 Messages

None this week

Year 9 Messages

Year 9 will have a respect day next Thursday as part of our relationships and sex education 
programme. Pupils will take part in a number of sessions covering topics such as, body image, 
respectful romance and online relationships.

Our Year 9 Safety team made a start on filming their asbestos awareness video, which we are 
working on in conjunction with the Mavis Nye Foundation and Safety Groups UK. We aim to retain 
the trophy we won pre-covid!

Year 10 Messages

The JJ Effect
On Tuesday 24th May, Year 10 will be having a presentation in school on knife crime which will be delivered by 
Byron Highton and sponsored by Lancashire Constabulary. It is a hard-hitting yet educational programme 
highlighting the dangers and consequences of knife-crime and he has been up and down the country to 
promote his work.
This workshop is one of the UK's most powerful anti-knife crime presentations. The charity aims to 
support and educate young people in areas such as knife crime, grooming and criminal exploitation.
Mrs Fairhurst DSL

Thanks to all the Year 10s who have already organised their work experience and returned their 
forms. Forms are available from the Top Office or on the school website (under the ‘Parent’ heading - 
along with other useful documents for WEX).  Miss Berry

Year 11 Messages

There are a few local companies hiring: WEC Group Ltd. in Darwen are a large engineering company 
looking for staff and the Wilton Arms, Belmont are looking for staff 16+ for front of house positions 
(part or full time). See Miss Berry (top office) for more information on this and any other vacancies.

PARKLANDS BULLETIN
23 May  - 27 May 2022 : Week 2



Head Students’ Page

I hope you have all had an amazing week!

This week marks the beginning of GCSEs for the current 
Year 11s, which is a stressful time for all members of the 
school, but they are doing an absolutely incredible job so 
far, keep it up!

Over the past few weeks, we have strived to make school 
before GCSEs a happy, comfortable environment, such as 
Mental Health Week and House Competitions. At times like 
this, it is crucial that we keep supporting each other and 
treating people with kindness. 

Over the past week we have also had Respect days for Year 
8 and Year 10, dealing with real life issues such as finances 
and addiction. Having these days at school is an opportunity 
many don’t get - it prepares you for later life, so take 
advantage of every one! 

To the Year 11s, good luck, and remember how far you’ve 
come since Year 7 - your hard work will pay off! 

Have a lovely weekend!

Alex 



Whole School Messages

Weekly Learning Support Board - click here

Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator 
of how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 32 pupils since September
Year 8: 19 pupils since September
Year 9:  42 pupils since September
Year 10: 26 students since September
Year 11: 29 students since September

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Well done to Pierrot in Year 11 for his fundraising for the charity BEAT Eating Disorders.  Below is a 
response from the charity.

Dear Pierrot,
I was so pleased to read your email! Thank you so much for raising
a wonderful £585 on your page and £100 offline, we are so grateful
for your amazing support. I hope that you feel really proud of the 
amount you have raised! Without incredible individuals like you we 
couldn’t continue to provide our vital helplines and online support services for families affected 
by eating disorders 365 days a year.   

Access to Woodlands Car Park
I contacted the Chorley MP, Sir Lindsay Hoyle, regarding the use of Woodlands for parking due to 
the health & safety issues around drop-off and pick-up from school.  He has forwarded me his 
response from Phil Green, Interim Executive Director of Growth, Environment, Transport and 
Community Services.  Unfortunately, Woodlands cannot be used but he recommended the car park 
next to Ackhurst Lodge Drive and adjacent to our school, stating that this would remove the need 
for pupils to cross Southport Road.  Mr Mitchell

A pupil in year 10, along with his mum, are cycling 127.5 miles of the leeds and Liverpool canal 
next weekend to raise money for 3 different animal rights charities.   I hope you can join us in 
wishing them lots of luck on their journey. If you would like to make a small donation they have set 
up there own justgiving page which can be found by following this link.

Cost of School ties 
Please note with immediate effect the cost of ties has increased from £7 to £8.

CHIP DAY has moved to Tuesdays to allow the House Competitions to continue to run on 
Thursdays.  This means more pupils will be able to get involved and support their House.

How many had the Perfect 3 in the previous week?
Years 7: 134 pupils
Year 8:  93 pupils

Year 9:  126 pupils
Year 10:  130 students
Year 11:  132 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1cf9zQlGTjV2mbuK4KxHtzTbeiWvrW97BQvPpctJLupE/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/samantha-woodcock4


Whole School Messages

Attendance matters!  
Overall school attendance since September 91.9%

Overall school attendance for the week 93.4%

Attendance by House since September:  
Asia 91.6%

Australasia 92.5%
Africa 91.8%

Europe 91.7%
South America 93.1%

Attendance by House for the week:
Asia 93.9%

Australasia 92.9%
Africa 93%

Europe 93.9%
South America 93.8%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:
Asia - Hong Kong 97%

Australasia - Australia 97.6%
Africa - Nigeria 98.5%

Europe - Sweden 99.6%
South America - Venezuela 98.1%



Whole School Messages

Well done to all Year 7 & 8 pupils who took part in the UKMT Maths Challenge. We had an 
exceptional set of results including several pupils who achieved special Gold, Silver and Bronze 
awards. A special mention to Mo H who achieved the highest score in the school, and to Nathan R 
who achieved the highest score in Year 7.

Living Waters Foodstore
Thank you to everyone who brought in or encouraged their form to bring in a can! (Thank you also 
to the boys and Stacey for helping to load the van).  We filled two HUGE boxes and today they got 
collected!  She said donations have dropped by 80% and they need literally everything and so was 
very happy with what we could donate.  Thanks again for your support!



Whole School Messages

Year 9 prefect Libby was involved in a horse riding show in Wigan last weekend at Abram Hall 
Riding Club.  She was on her pony Major and proudly achieved 2 reserve champions, 3 firsts and 2 
seconds.  She could not have asked for anything more from her pony Major.  Well done, Libby!



Whole School Messages

Congratulations to Ellie, Evie & Connie who are in Year 7 for completing the Chorley 2k Family Run 
last Sunday.They ran in memory of Sally Cornes and raised £175.95  for the amazing  
@Sallycancer Foundation.  Thank you to everyone who donated.

Derian House is an amazing local charity serving our community and like many charities, have 
struggled to raise much needed funds and have been severely impacted during the pandemic.  It 
would be wonderful for all our local schools in our community to rally round and support this 
amazing charity.
Click here.

We have some cases of HEAD LICE in school. Please ensure that you check and treat your child if 
they suspect they have eggs and maintain the treatment. For those with long hair, it is advisable to 
keep it tied up. Regular combing and cleaning of brushes/combs is recommended too.
Thanks for your cooperation. Mrs Fairhurst

https://www.justgiving.com/page/the-parish-of-st-laurence-ce-primary-school-1652348913205?utm_source=Twitter&utm_medium=one_page&utm_content=page/the-parish-of-st-laurence-ce-primary-school-1652348913205&utm_campaign=pfp-tweet&utm_term=5a8d582cd2bd48b08df2a90601c959cf


Whole School Messages

Alex and Thomas from year 9 will be selling sweet cones in school next week to raise funds for 
their Scouting trip to South Korea.   Pupils are welcome to bring in some small change if they wish 
to purchase these from Monday.

Our Year 8 Eco team took part in an online assessment this week in front of a panel of judges from 
industry, as part of their EDT Bronze Industrial Cadets award. The EDT co-ordinator confirmed that 
the team had performed brilliantly and the panel were very impressed with their model, report and 
video. In fact, we found out today that they have been nominated for the ‘Best Teamwork’ award - 
so, well done!



Careers

Please follow this link for this week's edition of Careers News

Lots of useful information in this week’s Career News. 
Both Wigan & Leigh and Bolton College are holding a Meet the Employer and Apprenticeship event 
- for any year 11 considering an apprenticeship, these are brilliant opportunities to meet local 
employers and hand out CVs. If anyone needs help with a CV please let me know - these are 
essential for apprenticeship applications (and beyond!) Both events are in June, but registration is 
required in advance.
Vicki from Training 2000 will be in school next week at lunchtime (Weds) so if anyone wants 
information on local vacancies or advice on interviews, make sure you go to see her. Details on 
daily bulletin.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Summer_News_May_3.pdf

